Phase 2 Landowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 10, 2023

Call to Order

Minutes of last Board Meeting read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:   Kim presented annual report.  Cash on hand is 66457.30 which shows an increase of $3800 growth over the year.  

ACC:  Jon reported a couple of new homes built and a pole barn.  He reminded membership that they need to file an application for any construction.  He also mentioned that a member needs approval in writing for offsets less than 30 ft from a neighbor’s property.   He stated that all construction needs to comply with County regulations/permits etc.  

Old/New Business:  Discussion of vacation rentals in PH2.  The Board contacted an attorney to clarify if short term rentals/Airbnb etc. are commercial or residential.  Mt Supreme Court issued a ruling that they are residential not commercial and the County has PH2 zoned as residential.  After consulting the lawyer who specializes in HOA issues, Shane reported that our covenants do not specifically address such rentals and therefore, PH2 will allow such rentals.  The residential ruling overrides any commercial interpretation.  The lawyer will issue a letter to PH2 explaining the advice.  He did state that litigation is pending from other HOA organizations and he will keep us posted if things change.  The membership discussion included rules of being a nuisance to the neighborhood/noise/trespassing/County regulations for rentals/changing our covenants.  Shane did state that if we were to attempt changing covenants to restrict such rentals that we would need 75% of membership present at a special meeting which tentatively would include zoom or written consent.  This action would be expensive and the lawyer feels that it could very well be pointless unless things change.  Presently there are a handful of short-term rentals but can change with turnover of house sales.  Shane reminded the membership that they are to report any potential infractions to the Borad or depending on circumstance, to the Authorities.   

Spraying of lots was discussed only Board has yet to locate a vendor.  Please let Board know if you know of a vendor who might be interested in the service.

The HOA fee of $50/yr. remains the same and is due January 1, 2024.  We will begin sending reminders beginning the first week of December.  The Redbox for submission is located on Kim’s house and is being used frequently.  No cash remains in box overnight.  Please contact Board member as to physical address as we do not want to publish on our website for security issues.    

34 members attended the Annual Meeting. All enjoyed the brisket and meeting their neighbors.  

Winners:

HOA waiver is Lot 90.

Connie Clarke apple pie is Lot 83.

Two dinners to go is Lot 97…. yes, Shane finally won a drawing after all these years. 

Shane thanked all the Board members and Mark Taylor for all their volunteer work with PH2.
Next regular Board Meeting is December 12, 2023 at Flo’s at 4:30pm. 

Submitted by Flo Fenstad   

